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BOSTON – State Representative Barry Finegold (D-Andover) testified before Chairman Flynn and Members of the Joint Committee on Bonding, Capital Expenditure and State Assets in favor of House Bill Number 4129, An Act authorizing the division of capital asset management and maintenance to convey certain land in the City of Lawrence today at the State House in Boston.

The legislation will direct the Department of Capital Asset Management (DCAM) to convey by deed a parcel of land located at 381 Common Street to the City of Lawrence for the purpose of creating a new municipal police station.  The land is currently occupied by a building previously used by the Registry of Deeds, but has recently been condemned by DCAM.

 “A new municipal police station will allow us to continue the work we have done to reduce crime in the City of Lawrence,” said Finegold after the hearing.  “This land will be a great solution for all because it is adjacent to the current station and we will be able to expand on the current building without fear of losing parking.  Chief Romero and the Lawrence Police Department have done such a phenomenal job of turning this city around in recent years; we need to give them the resources now to continue that job.”

House Bill Number 4129 is sponsored by Lawrence’s three State Representatives, Representative Finegold, Representative Torissi (D-North Andover) and Representative Lantigua (D-Lawrence), as well as Lawrence’s State Senator, Sue Tucker (D-Andover).

The Joint Committee on Bonding, Capital Expenditure and State Assets will now decide if the bill will move to the floor of the House of Representatives.
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